
 
 

INVITATION FOR PUBLIC COMMENTS ON THE COST RECOVERY RULES FOR 

INDEPENDENT TRANSMISSION PROJECTS (ITPs) 

 

 

The National Energy Regulator of South Africa (NERSA) is a regulatory authority 

established as a juristic person in terms of section 3 of the National Energy Regulator Act, 

2004 (Act No. 40 of 2004). NERSA’s mandate is to regulate the electricity, piped-gas and 

petroleum pipelines industries in terms of the Electricity Regulation Act, 2006 (Act No. 4 

of 2006), the Gas Act, 2001 (Act No. 48 of 2001) and the Petroleum Pipelines Act, 2003 

(Act No. 60 of 2003). 

 

NERSA has developed draft Cost Recovery Rules for ITPs, and on 23 September 2025, 

the Energy Regulator approved the publication of a consultation paper on the draft rules. 

The consultation paper and the draft rules are available on the NERSA website at 

www.nersa.org.za, under ‘>Electricity>Consultation>Notices’. Stakeholders and members 

of the public are requested to provide written comments on the draft Cost Recovery Rules 

for ITPs. The closing date for submission of comments is 27 October 2025. 

 

Written comments should be sent to NERSA for the attention of Mr Mondli Shozi at: 

 

Physical address:  Kulawula House 

                         526 Madiba Street 

                         Arcadia 

                         Pretoria, 0083 

 

Postal address: PO Box 40343 

                         Arcadia 

                         Pretoria, 0007  

 

Email:   crr4itps@nersa.org.za  

 

http://www.nersa.org.za/
mailto:crr4itps@nersa.org.za

